University of Michigan

THE SWORD OF SHIELD

Michigan Alpha Chapter of Phi Delta Theta Fraternity

Ann Arbor, Michigan

VOLUME LXXXVIII, No. 1 Spring 2007

Founders Day Dinner a Success

Gathering Brings Together Alums and Actives



On March 10, the Michigan Alpha Alumni Association and the active chapter membership held a Founders Day dinner celebration at the Michigan League on central campus after a brief open house at 1437 Washtenaw.

"The active chapter membership did a fine job of hosting this event. I think the alums who attended found the dinner to be very enjoyable. It was an excellent opportunity to visit the house, renew old friendships, meet the active members and support the principles of the fraternity," said General John Buck '54.

The event, attended by 14 alums and 45 active members, featured state of the fraternity reports from Alumni Association President Rex Vaughn '74 and Michigan Alpha President Patrick Moore '09. It also featured remarks from the director of the University of Michigan Office of Greek Life.

The evening was capped off by a traditional Phi Delta Theta ritual that paid tribute to the Founding Fathers while explaining the purposes and values of the fraternity.

In 1910, the Phi Delta Theta General Headquarters established Founders Day on the birthday of Robert Morrison to honor our fraternity's six Founding Fathers. Michigan Alpha re-established its tradition of holding an annual Founders Day event during 2006 when Charlie Green '58 facilitated the availability of the U of M Golf Course club house for a dinner event.

"This year's event built on the success of last year. The alumni response has been encouraging and we believe the Founders Day dinner has momentum to be a bigger event next year with a prominent guest speaker. The active chapter members greatly enjoyed meeting and talking with alums both at the house and during dinner. I think this is a great way to demonstrate to the actives that Phi Delt is a fraternity for life," said Vaughn.



Rex Vaughn '74 presents the state of the Alumni Association.

Annual Fund Sets New Record of \$22,375

Contributions Support Alumni Association, House and Active Chapter; New Fundraising Initiatives on the Horizon

By Rex Vaughn '74

Last fall, I reported in the Sword & Shield that the Alumni Association was "financially in the black, but future repairs to the house require significant new funding." I'm pleased to say that the brothers have responded to our appeal by stepping up to support our Annual Fund with a record amount of contributions.

This support comes right in the time to help the Alumni Association to meet the never ending challenge of physically maintaining our 104-year-old historic house, improving alumni services and communications, and supporting the efforts of the active chapter to re-establish Michigan Alpha's tradition of excellence on campus. As you will read in the report by active chapter President Patrick Moore '09, Michigan Alpha is making substantial progress and deserves our support.

You can rest assured that every dollar contributed to the Annual Fund will be spent wisely. The Alumni Association will use a portion of these funds to undertake important projects at the house based on our capital improvement plan while also enhancing the alumni program services. After Treasurer Joe Kraus '82 certifies that we have balanced our budget, Vice President Joseph Fattore '80 will judiciously invest Annual Fund money in accomplishing high value projects.

One highlight of our improved services this year was the establishment of a dynamic web site—www.pdtma.com—exclusively for the Alumni Association. I strongly encourage you to register with the web site, post updates and use the member directory to reconnect with your pledge brothers and

(Continued on page 4)

The Sword & Shield is published regularly by the Michigan Alpha Chapter of Phi Delta Theta at the University of Michigan for its alumni members and friends. This newsletter affords a means of informing each alumnus of the chapter about the affairs of the Michigan Alpha active chapter membership and the Michigan Alpha Alumni Association while keeping alumni connected with one another. The Sword & Shield is paid for by the Alumni Association with money from the Annual Fund. The newsletter is mailed to all alums regardless of whether or not they have contributed to the Annual Fund. This is your newsletter, so you are encouraged to contribute articles and information that can be shared with your fellow brothers.

Alumni Association Board Members President

Rex Vaughn '74 - Flint, MI

Vice President

Joe Fattore '80 - Bloomfield Hills, MI

Treasurer

Joe Kraus '82 - Shelby Township, MI

Board Members

John Buck '54 - Farmington, MI Mike Lisull '76 - Ann Arbor, MI Robert Lewandowski '79 - Arlington, VA Greg Karmazin '87 - Harrison Township, MI Michael Weikert '94 - Rochester Hills, MI

Chapter Advisory Board

Larry Schramm '74 - Rochester Hills, MI Roger Dooley '76 - Plymouth, MI JT (Tom) Buck '77 - Farmington, MI

<u>Michigan Alpha Undergraduate Officers</u> President

Patrick Moore '09 - Evansville, IN Executive Vice President Brian Velker '08 - Ann Arbor, MI Internal Vice President

Travis Copenhaver '09 - Union, MI

Treasurer

James Schneider '09 - Doylestown, PA Secretary

Ronnie Brant '08 - Bloomfield Hills, MI

Recruitment Chair

Sam Deutsch '09 - Armonk, NY

Social Chair

Dustin Tassier '09 - Cedarville, MI



State of the Michigan Alpha

2006-2007 Year Featured Growth, Achievements & Fun

By Patrick Moore '09

I am proud to report that the men of Michigan Alpha accomplished some tremendous achievements during the 2006-2007 school year. I would summarize the year as one in which we worked hard, but also found some time to play hard too. In many respects, Michigan Alpha's motto for the year could have been "back to the future."

First and foremost, Michigan Alpha is maintaining a strong commitment to uphold the three cardinal principles on which our fraternity was founded: friendship, sound learning, and moral rectitude. We embrace these ideals and seek to demonstrate them in everything we do.



Phis and Dates in Windsor

Whether engaged in intramural sports games, social events, rush activities, community service or pledge education, Michigan Alpha today is mindful that those who came before us have entrusted us with a great tradition on campus that was made possible by a national fraternity established to promote success in the collegiate environment.

Since Michigan Alpha was formally reestablished on campus in December of 2004, it has been the chapter's goal to reestablish our traditional reputation has a leader among fraternities on campus. As our legendary brother **Bob Ufer '43** was fond of saying, "What the mind can conceive, the man can achieve."

In this regard, we have conceived and achieved carrying on as a fraternity at the University of Michigan that is second-to-none in terms of balancing academics, leadership opportunities, social responsibility and the pursuit of an enjoyable collegiate experience that will create lifelong friendships.

Now that I've provided an overview of the "big picture," I like to inform you about some specifics that made Michigan Alpha's 122nd year on campus truly memorable.

To start the year off right, a strong crew of active brothers made that traditional Wolverine pilgrimage to the Rose Bowl. Despite the disappointing outcome of the game, the brothers enjoyed the sunshine and Southern California hospitality that made the trip well worthwhile.

Winter pledge recruitment kicked off early in January and ended with six new Phikeia who were quickly plunged into the busy life of earning the right to become a Phi. The same month also included a skate night and party with Delta Gamma sorority which was followed shortly thereafter by our first ski trip to Nub's Nob in northern Michigan.

Valentine's Day came around all too quickly and the men of Michigan Alpha broke some hearts after improving our relations with a few of our favorite sororities. The month was also filled with Wolverine basketball home games where our enthusiastic cheering for the team garnered attention on TV and the Michigan basketball web site. Spring break capped February with many brothers splitting into contingents that enjoyed a break from the books in either Savannah, Georgia or Las Vegas.

March was our busiest month of the semester. Brotherhood events included an opening night viewing of the inspiring movie "300" as well as the many various and exhausting Greek Week preparation events leading up to the actual week of competition at the end of the month. Our partners for this year's Greek Week included Delta Gamma, Alpha Phi Alpha (NPHC), and Theta Chi.

During the week of competition we brought home the Greek Olympic championship, took first place in the Anchor Splash water competition, made an impressive performance by both sing and variety teams, and achieved a second place finish in overall blood donations.

Our annual ALS Walk n' Roll, which was held at the end of March, was certainly one of the highlights of the year. This event proved to be the most successful philanthropy event in the history of Michigan Alpha. We raised donations totaling more than \$18,000 to help combat a disease that claimed the life of Brother Lou Gehrig (Columbia University '25) and

(Continued on page 3)

State of the Michigan Alpha

(Continued from page 2)

currently afflicts as many as 30,000 Americans. The hard work of all of the brothers, as well as the \$1,465 in donations from alumni, made this event a fantastic success.

We wrapped up the semester with an awards night to recognize the "Phi of Year" and a formal date party at a hotel in Windsor, Ontario.



Phis with U of M President Mary Sue coleman at the Rose Bowl in Los Angeles.

Michigan Alpha's achievements on campus are attracting attention as we were recognized as leader by the Greek community at the annual Greek Awards night. We also received the Outstanding New Member Education Award for the second year in a row in recognition of our strict anti-hazing policies and constructive pledge activities.

We sincerely hope you are impressed with the direction we have taken our great fraternity. There are already exciting plans for next year and we encourage you to come back anytime to personally see the job that the men of Michigan Alpha are doing to make our fraternity the leader and best on campus. Finally, we want to thank you for your all of your encouragement and financial support.

2007 Winter Term Pledges and Hometowns

Scott Chappell Kevin DuBois Dan Gay Tim Walanis Ryan Warner Norwell, MA Dearborn, MI Greenville, MI Rochester, MI Goodrich, MI



Walkin' and Rollin': Actives Raise \$18,000 for ALS Philanthropy

Special Thanks to Contributing Michigan Alpha Alumni

By Cameron Young '08; Director of the 2007 ALS Walk

This spring, we organized and hosted our second annual ALS Walk n' Roll. This annual event benefits ALS of Michigan, a non-profit organization based in Southfield, which raises money to care for people with ALS as well as to conduct research for the cause and cure of the debilitating disease. Last year, Michigan Alpha raised over \$7,000 while this year we exceeded our ambitious goals by raising \$18,000—a record amount.

I split the house into five different committees, spanning from marketing to Greek houses and student groups on campus, to organizing the logistics of the walk and lining up sponsors. We co-hosted the event with Pi Beta Phi sorority on March 31 at the Sports Coliseum on Hill Street, and had a great turnout. The walk was a big success this year, and hopefully will continue to grow in the future. I wish to offer a special

thanks to the eleven alums who contributed a total of \$1,465 to this fundraiser. Learn more about our successful efforts, how you can help and recognition we have received on the Alumni Association's web site (www.pdtma.com).

ALS Walk n' Roll Michigan Alpha Alumni Donors

George M. Broderick '51 Bradford J. Burrows '88 Robert F. Callahan '49 David Chorski '54 Robert H. Dutnell '60 Richard H. Guthrie '43 Peter Kinyon '52 JT (Tom) Buck '77 John L. Kraus '79 Michael J. Levitt '80 John W. Shields '42

Michigan Alpha Alumni Association is on the Web!

Visit Us at www.pdtma.com

The Alumni Association has launch an information rich and interactive web site that which features an online directory that will enable you to get in touch with your old pledge brothers, classmates and friends from the fraternity.

Be sure to update your contact information on the web site to ensure you are receiving all of our electronic communications. If it's your first time logging in to the site, you'll be required to enter your Member ID, which can be found above your name and address on the mailing panel on this newsletter.

While you're on the site, be sure to submit a short update about yourself to be posted on the web site and published in the next issue of the Sword & Shield.

The Alumni Association's website address (URL) is **www.pdtma.com**.

IM Sports: Michigan Alpha Takes Second in Flag Football

By Brandon Mancini '09; IM Sports Chair

Michigan Alpha had a successful year in IM sports. We brought an intense attitude to each and every competition while emphasizing the importance playing as a team. Michigan Alpha fielded competitive teams in ten different sports ranging from flag football to volleyball.

The highlight of the sports year was the flag football season. We made it to the championship game for the second straight year. Unfortunately, Michigan Alpha lost a hard-fought and very close game.

Many of our best athletes are returning to campus next fall, and we expect our veteran players will achieve great success.



Annual Fund Sets New Record of \$22,375

old friends in the house.

Phi Delta Theta founder Robert Morrison famously once said, "To do what ought to be done, but would not have been done unless I did it, I thought to be my duty." The Alumni Association is extremely gratified that the brothers have demonstrated Morrison's philosophy of personal action by answering our call to action. We fully appreciate the fact that you have many important demands and worthy causes for which to allocate your hard earned money.

Whether you made a modest or a major donation, every dollar contributed to the Annual Fund helped to make this year's fundraising a record success. Our Annual Fund donor team featured 130 members (see their names on page 6) who contributed \$22,375 this year - a new record! I am particularly pleased that this achievement is representative of a trend that started with the reestablishment of the active chapter in 2004.

Contributions to the 2005-2006 Annual Fund (\$14,600) grew by 17% over the donations to the 2004-2005 Annual Fund (\$12,460). This year's Annual Fund enjoyed an astounding 53% increase over the previous year as we smashed through our ambitious \$20,000 donation goal to reach \$22,375.

While the total numbers are impressive, the real success story is that the brothers care enough about this fraternity to make a difference. I would like to offers a special word of thanks to **Peter Gutman '85** for making this year's top single contribution of \$2,500. I would also offer praise for my pledge classmate **Stephen S. Clark '74** for making a \$1,000 contribution for the second year in row.

The Alumni Association is very grateful to the eleven brothers who made donations at the Robert Ufer Level (\$500 - \$999):

Roger B. Smith '46, Richard Young '51,
Douglas Roby '56, Robert Sommer '57,
Richard Worsham '67, Mark Hopkins '76, Carl Annessa '79, Michael Levitt '80, Alexander Rothrock '81, Jordan
Dickstein '84, Paul Lamoureux '85 and Greg Karmazin '87.

As good as the news is this year, the Alumni Association will not rest on our laurels. Over the summer, we plan to evaluate ways of encouraging greater numbers of brothers to participate in the Annual Fund. The growth in the amount of contributions collected is outstanding; however, we still only have about 12% of all brothers giving to the Annual Fund. I would like to see this number grow to at least 20% during the 2007-2008 Annual Fund.

Another important task for the Alumni Association is to evaluate potential strategies for paying down our \$400,000 long-term debt that financed the major renovations during the early 2000s that played a critical role in saving the house from potentially irreversible physical decline while reestablish-

ing the active chapter membership during the 2003 and 2004 school years.

(Continued from page 1)

We simply cannot leave this long-term financial burden to a future generation to resolve. The summary of my report this year is that the Alumni Association's finances are stable and headed in the right direction, but our overall situation remains vulnerable to reversals because of the long-term debt load. Although it would be challenging to accomplish and I'm uncertain about whether or not the brothers would support this concept, I think we should explore the feasibility of establishing a multi-year capital campaign at some point. Doug Roby '56 and Greg Karmazin '87 have volunteered to organize some preliminary thoughts about this concept for the Alumni Association.

They are evaluating the results of the 2006-2007 alumni survey to gauge the level of interest in such an endeavor. I wish to thank all the brothers who took the time to fill out this first-ever survey which is yielding very helpful information about your opinions and priorities for the Alumni Association.

I encourage all brothers who are interested in helping the Alumni Association to think through strategies for fundraising or a potential multi-year capital campaign to contact me by phone at 810-230-0646 or e-mail at rvaughn@tir.com.

Alumni Updates

Robert E. Cooper '38

(10810 Colvos Dr. N.W., Gig Harbor, WA 98332-9507) Having celebrated my 90th birthday this past summer, I am grateful for my good health, and sound mind and body. On a recent cruise through the Panama Canal, I wore a Michigan sports cap and was amazed at the number of Michigan fans who approached me as fellow alumni. Experiences of this sort make one appreciate the University and the good old days in Ann Arbor, including living in the Phi Delta Theta house.

Richard N. Hurd '46

(2725 Thayer Ct., Evanston IL 60201-4991; hurdreg@earthlink.net) I am mostly retired, but I am enjoying reasonably good health. The only Phi from my years in Ann Arbor who I see from time to time is

Brother **Bob Dillon '46**. I am delighted to read that Michigan Alpha is making a good strong comeback, as I have a very pleasant memory of my times and places at 1437 Washtenaw.

James A. Baird '47

(85 Nottingham Cross, Bowling Green OH 43402-9384; baird@wcnet.org) I retired 24 years ago from the practice of law in Toledo, Ohio, and as acting judge in the municipal court of Sylvania, Ohio. I continuted to reside in Bowling Green, Ohio.

David E. Dutcher '48

(2807 Oakwood Dr. SE, Grand Rapids, MI 49506; mddutcher@juno.com) I am a retired attorney living in Grand Rapid, MI with three children and four grandchildren.

Bruce I. Dutcher '50

(7650 Cary N.E., Rockford MI 49341-7911) My home overlooks Bear Creek,

which is still a fair trout stream in the midst of a very diversified, species-mature forest. I frequently have deer, wild turkeys, rabbits and squirrels in my front yard along with a considerable variety of birds that my wife delights in feeding. If I left the doors open, all the wildlife would move right into my house, I'm sure.

Richard W. Young '51

(5633 Sanctuary Dr., Ada MI 49301-8596; rwy@behler-young.com) I spend time in Stuart, FL where I see law school roommates Lawrence "Jim" (Flint) Hicks Jr. '51 and John "Jack" Kunkle '49 (Pittsburgh) and play cards with a couple of Phi Delts from Wisconsin. My two sons Doug '76 and Bruce '78 were Phis at Michigan; grandson Cameron '08 is currently there.

Earl G. Keim '52

(30670 Ivyglen Court Bingham Farms MI (Continued on page 3)

Alumni Updates

(Continued from page 4)

48025-4622) Dave Dutcher '48 had a sing-a-long in early summer 2006 in his living room in E. Grand Rapids. Some 80-plus people sang from Dave's song sheet and listened to Dave's Quintet Dixie band. I missed Dave Dutcher's 80th birthday party as I was a guest of Beaumount Hospital, having a colonectomy. I held a mini-80th birthday party for Dave with brothers Bruce Dutcher '50, Richard "Dick" Young '51 and Robert "Pierre" McVoy '51 as I didn't purposely miss the original blast.

John M. Jenks '53

(9539 Birch, #211, Overland Park KS 66207-3244; jmj75@sbcglobal.net)

Thomas Don Shreffler '51 lives nearby, and we often reminisce about how fortunate we were to have been associated with such a wonderful group of fellows. We wouldn't have had it any other way.

William J. Libby Jr. '54

(28 Valencia Rd., Orinda CA 94563-4136; wlibby2@aol.com) Several Michigan Alpha brothers of the 1950s vintage traveled to New Zealand in February 2007.

Charlie W. Kropf '55

(8203 Oxbow Ct. Alexandria VA 22308-1535) Say hello to **Tim Reiman '55**. I lost touch with him.

Willard R. Hildebrand '61

(PO Box 865, Teton Village WY 83025-0865) I live in Jackson for half a year and in Naples, Fla. for the other half.

Frederick E. Ludwig II '61

(8726 E. Sawmill Point Rd., Barbeau MI 49710-9706; docluds@starband.net) I retired from the Navy Reserve in 2004 after 24 years of reserve and active service (as a medical officer). I have a general surgery practice in Sault Ste. Marie. My wife Barb and I have two sons and three grandchildren. I continue to hang on to season tickets in the Big House, usually making three or four home games each year. I'm glad the fraternity is back on campus.

Clifton A. Cobb '63

(9935 NW 49th Pl., Coral Springs FL 33076-2472) I remember the pinning ceremony of **Johny Walker '61** to a Tri Delt! Dan Clevenger, Tony Petreilli & Dave Glinka

were his best men. What a night it was!

Robert M. Estes '67

(4962 Kolohala St., Honolulu HI 96816-5125) I have two grandchildren.

Richard M. Lavers '68

(54974 Country Rd. 27, Bristol TN 46507-8969) I have four kids all out of college, none having gone to Michigan (it's too expensive out of state!). I am still riding motorcycles and married to my first wife. I enjoy coaching lacrosse. I would like to see a reunion of 1967-1969 classes. (We would NOT understand a "dry" house.)

Dale R. Maxim '69

(1602 Dormie Dr., Gladwin MI 48624-8145) I am retired and living north of Gladwin, MI playing a lot of golf.

John G. Neville '70

(7029 Carter Trl., Boulder CO 80301-3841) I met Gape (Rich Rasmussen '70) and Bru Baughman '70 for the MSU-M game last year. We checked out the house, which looks fabulous, where we met Bill Keating '70 and Charlie Hood '69. All of us met Mike Smith for lunch before heading to Charlie's friend's tailgate and a great Blue victory. Out in Colorado, I see Chick Dobson '70 fairly regularly and Ralph Farley '71 and Pat Shea '71 at least a few times a year. My daughter and her family live in California, not too far from Anteater (Frank Lucido '70) whom I visit there and who visits Colorado twice a year.

James I. Montgomery '72

(8646 Holmsley Trl., El Paso TX 79907-2506) Special hello to Rex Vaughn and thanks for all you do! (Remember Buster & Troll at 1212 Hill Street?).

Alan H. Marble '75

(207 E. Main St., Vermontville MI 49096-9304; crosbychief@comcast.net) My favorite memories are watching UM beat OSU in 1969 when I was there for an admissions interview, winning (and losing) a couple of Mud Bowls, playing cribbage for hours on end with Paul Tomashefski '75 in lieu of studying, Fish Bowl I and Fish Bowl II in which my Jack Dempsey Fish squared off against the larger Oscar of Wayne Singer '75 and emerged the victor in both contests, Fragels and spending my graduation day birding at Point Pelee Provincial Park in Ontario.

Frank Mills '74

(6335 Belmont Rd., Loveland, OH 45242; frankmills@fuse.net) I continue as an engineering manager in the automotive industry. My wife Sandy and I have been married 28 years. Our son Jason is a sergeant in the Army Reserves and is going back to Iraq for his second tour early this summer. Our daughter lives in Hollywood, Calif. She manages one of those outrageously expensive clothing stores and does a little modeling. We would love to have visitors in Loveland (Cincinnati), Ohio.



Michigan v. Iowa Football Game Tailgate Reunion for Phis from the late 1980s. Picture left to right: Pete Karmanos, '88, Drew Dondero, '89, Greg Karmazin, '87, Chris Shepard, '88, Derek Adragna, '88, Mike Rossi, '87, Matt Stump, '88, Dan Dretler, '88 and Dr. Tim Lamb, '87.

Mark Hynes '89

(367 Moross Rd, Grosse Pointe Farms, MI 48236-2913; mjhynes@med.umich.edu)
On August 18, 2006, I married a nice girl from Grosse Pointe Farms. No less than eight Phis turned out to witness this historic social event of the season at Pier Park including: Chuck Abookire '90, Darwin Bolden '91, Tony Hagelgans '87, Greg Karmazin '87, Dan McGinn '90, Matt Stump '88 and Matt Tice '91 (in from Australia). The highlights of the evening included a toast for the hou', "traditional" photo and a late night trip to the Old Shillelagh.

The Chapter Grand

Since publication of our last issue, we have learned of the death of:

John A. Smithers '38 Richard E. Scherling '42 (2/2006) William H. Graves III '49 (9/2006) Robert B. Stitt '50 (5/2005)

Phi Delta Theta mourns their passing and extends condolences to their families and friends.

Thank You to Our Donors!

The following alumni have contributed to our 2006-07 Annual Fund,* which ends August 31.

Robert Morrison Level (\$1,000+)

Stephen S. Clark 1974 Peter T. Gutman 1985

Robert Ufer Level (\$500 - \$999.99)

Roger B. Smith 1946 Richard W. Young 1951 Douglas F. Roby Jr. 1956 Robert R. Sommer 1957 Richard B. Worsham 1967 Mark S. Hopkins 1976 Carl G. Annessa 1979 Michael J. Levitt 1980 Alexander R. Rothrock 1981 Jordan Dickstein 1984 Paul F. Lamoureux 1985 Gregory T. Karmazin 1987

Bliss Bowman Level (\$250 - \$499.99)

Theodore R. Spangler 1940 Paul R. Day 1949 Bertrand M. Baker Jr. 1953 Bernard Rinella 1958 Michael O'Neil 1963 Joseph M. Valerio Sr. 1969 James I. Montgomery 1972 William D. Waterston 1972 Roger M. Dooley 1976 Ross S. Riddell 1976 James R. Browne 1978 John L. Kraus 1979 Nathaniel J. Love 1981 Fred S. Orlan 1986 Sidhdharth D. Sheth 1988 Marc D. Latman 1994

Century Club (\$100 - \$249.99)

Charles T. Klein 1936
John A. Smithers estate 1938
Robert E. Cooper 1938, 1941
James D. McNicholas 1940
John W. Shields 1942
Ralph H. Amstutz 1944
M. Bliss Bowman 1946
Edward K. Aldworth 1947
James A. Baird Jr. 1947
Arthur J. Prange Jr. 1947
John F. Ingraham 1948
John H. Kunkle Jr. 1949
Bill A. Emmert 1950

Carl A. Emmert 1950 Richard J. Kempthorn 1950 George M. Broderick 1951 Peter C. Kinyon 1952 James Witker Root 1952 Henry C. Heil Jr.1953 John M. Jenks 1953 David W. Krupp 1953 Fred L. Leydorf 1953 Robert K. Matheson 1953 Terry N. Nulf 1953 Mitchell G. Drake 1954 William B. Michaels 1954 Richard D. Harrison 1956 William H. MacFarland 1956 Frank E. Moore 1956 William H. Bohnsack 1957 David E. Hershey 1957 Dean E. Finkbeiner 1958 Charles E. Green 1958 Thomas W. Hotchkiss 1958 Thomas H. Sheehan Jr.1958 James S. Van Pelt 1958 Thomas C. Shearer 1959 Willard R. Hildebrand 1961 Richard Staelin 1961 C. Gregory Spangler 1962 Joseph L. Nameth 1963 James R. Waterston 1963 Robert M. Estes 1967 John G. Neville 1970 Richard S. Rasmussen 1970 Larry J. Danek 1972

Frank R. Sprague 1972 Frank Mills 1974 Michael B. Lisull 1976 Alan B. Spatz 1976 Douglas R. Young 1976 Duane C. Bollert 1978 Bruce C. Young 1978 N. Michael Dudynskay 1980 Daniel K. Recinella 1981 Michael S. M. Buck 1983 Michael D. Citren 1983 Sean P. Insalaco 1984 Robert C. Boylen 1985 Michael O'Connor 1985 Mike Staiger 1986 Jeffry P. Kraus 1987 Matthew P. Stump 1990 Drayke P. Dondero 1991

President's Club (\$50 - \$99.99)

Harrison A. Church 1937 Philip J. Laux Jr. 1939 Richard N. Hurd 1946 David E. Dutcher 1948 Robert F. Callahan 1949 Richard C. Ridgway 1949 William H. Bartlett 1950 Bruce I. Dutcher 1950 Herald H. Hughes Jr. 1950 Douglas M. Jeannero 1951 Earl G. Keim 1952 William J. Libby Jr.1954

Charlie W. Kropf 1955 Timothy A. Reiman 1955 Robert G. Dunn 1957 T Michael Jackson 1958 William T. Woodell 1958 Frederick E. Ludwig II 1961 Clifton A. Cobb 1963 Robert J. Hamilton 1966 Richard M. Lavers 1968 Alan H. Marble 1975 David L. Brower 1978 Douglas W. Benner 1979 Thomas A. Niemann 1979 Jeffrey C. Allshouse 1980 Steven W. Levinger 1981 Curtis J. Gano 1982 Joseph E. Kraus 1982 Mark P. Daiber 1984 Craig E. Schneider 1987 John A. Cacace III 1996

Contributors (\$35 - \$49.99)

Dale R. Maxim 1969 Robert B. Wiedbusch 1974 Timothy R. Baker 1981 Angel Irazola 2000

Other (Up to \$34.99)

David J. Maxim 1972 Woodward Warrick 1947

*Reflects gifts received as of 6/11/07

HW NS 970-494

A Record-Breaking Annual Fund, an Interactive Michigan Alpha Web site and Lots of News from Alumni Brothers... Details Inside!

batsaupaA azivraZ ssarbbA

P.O. Box 7007 Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

Alumni Relations Processing Center

PERMIT NO. 3242 Milwaukee, WI PAID Milwaukee, WI



